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Re: Special Provisions for out-of-state attorneys to represent Water Protectors
Distinguished Justices of the North Dakota Supreme Court,

| write to you today to request that North Dakota Supreme Court deny a Petition to Terminate the Special Provisions of Legal
Services by Qualified Attorneys from Outside North Dakota. As you will recall the purpose for the initial request was to ensure that
there was a sufficient number of attorneys available to provide legal representation to Water Protector Defendants in civil and
criminal cases. The volume of court cases involving Water Protectors far exceeded the available time that local attorneys had to
offer legal assistance.

Although many cases have been resolved there remain a very high volume of cases and we urge the North Dakota Supreme Court to
continue the Special Provisions until such time as all pending disputes and cases are fully resolved. To discontinue the Special
Provisions at this juncture would do a great disservice to justice as it would undoubtedly result in disruption of legal representation
in active cases and higher rates of unrepresented individuals. It is imperative that the North Dakota Supreme Court not act in a
manner that would unfairly and negatively impact due process and constitutionally guaranteed rights to legal counsel and speedy
trial.

The Special Provisions have clearly been beneficial to the speedy resolution of these legal cases and it is important to those
defendants whose cases have not been resolved that legal counsel be provided in a timely and expedient manner by attorneys with
the necessary legal expertise to provide effective assistance of counsel. As the Chairwoman for the Spirit Lake Tribe | have seen too
many instances wherein legal counsel has been inaccessible for members of my tribe and it is important that not continue. The
Special Provisions authorized by the North Dakota Supreme Court has been an important step in assuring that the Watar Protectors
will be afforded full and fair adjudication of these cases. Thank you for your consideration of the foregoing comments and request
for denial of the pending Petition.
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